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May 24, 2019
The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski,
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County Sheriff’s Office to provide part-time as-requested fire investigations services to South King Fire & Rescue, in the City of Federal Way. 
The King County Sheriff’s Office provides fire investigations services to six other cities in King County via separate interlocal agreements, as well as offering it as a standing service to all our 12 partner cities. 

The Fire Investigation Unit (FIU) conducts comprehensive fire investigations to determine the origin and cause of fires and criminal investigation of those fires determined to be arson.  
These contracts provide for at least one county fire investigator to be available in an “on-call” status 24 hours every day to respond to requests for fire investigation in contract cities.  On scene, fire investigators provide scene security, obtain search warrants, conduct origin and cause investigations, photograph and sketch scenes, collect evidence, and conduct interviews.  They also conduct criminal follow-up investigations and assist the King County Prosecutor’s Office in all criminal proceedings. 

These contracts provide for reimbursement according to established formulae based on workload and the cost of the unit.  The methodology covers all associated costs, which are totally recoverable by King County.
Sharing fire investigations service is of benefit to all citizens in terms of both cost and public safety.  By sharing the unit, costs are distributed among multiple jurisdictions that must provide the service.  This is a more cost-effective approach than maintaining individual units.  The Fire Investigations Unit works collaboratively in the region with fire departments, regional fire authorities, city police departments, and other agencies to ensure that the most efficient and cost effective fire investigations are being provided to contract customers and the residents of King County.  

These services further the goals of the King County Strategic Plan, Justice and Safety Goals, Objective 1, by maintaining proactive law enforcement presence for agencies with whom we partner.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Patti Cole-Tindall, KSCO Chief of Technical Services, at (206) 263-2878. 
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers

ATTN:
Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff

Melanie Pedroza, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Captain Jesse Anderson, Contract Services Unit, KCSO

Chief Jerrell Wills, Criminal Investigations Division, KCSO

